
Speech by FS at Milken Institute
Global Investors’ Symposium (English
only) (with photo)

     Following is the speech by the Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, at the
Milken Institute Global Investors' Symposium today (March 26):
 
Laura (Executive Vice President of Milken Institute International, Ms Laura
Deal Lacey), Robin (Chair of Asia, Milken Institute, Mr Robin Hu),
distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen,
 
     Good morning. I am very pleased to be here for the Milken Institute's
inaugural Global Investors' Symposium. This remarkable event gathers more
than 550 senior executives from a broad range of industries. It also connects
people around the world, who are joining us online. A very warm welcome to
you all.
 
     First, let me thank the Milken Institute for choosing Hong Kong to stage
your very first Global Investors' Symposium. The theme "Thriving Together:
Bridging Global Markets" is indeed appropriate for all of us. I believe that
Hong Kong is the best place in Asia, if not the world, for "Bridging Global
Markets"; for connecting business opportunities and businesspeople such as
yourselves.  
 
A warm welcome to Hong Kong
 
     In the next couple of minutes, allow me to update you on our economic
situation and its outlook. 
 
     Since last year, Hong Kong’s economy has been recovering from the
pandemic. In 2023, our economy grew by 3.2 per cent, led by a strong rebound
in inbound tourism. Private consumption and overall investment also improved.
But high interest rate environment and geo-economic fragmentation had
dampened our merchandise exports. Inflation remained at a low level, at
around 1.7 per cent, while unemployment was at 2.9 per cent. 
 
     We have also made good progress in attracting enterprises and talent to
Hong Kong. Since the establishment of the Office for Attracting Strategic
Enterprises in December 2022, we have attracted nearly 50 such companies to
expand their business here. In the coming years, they will invest more than
US$5 billion, creating over 13,000 jobs. Separately, Invest Hong Kong has
also attracted more than 380 other companies, which together would invest
another US$7 to US$8 billion.
 
     For talent, we have approved around 160,000 applications under the
various talent admission schemes since December 2022, and over 100 000 of
them have already arrived in Hong Kong.
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     On the capital front, new money is coming from the Middle East.
 
     Looking ahead, under a complex external environment, the Hong Kong
economy is expected to grow by 2.5 per cent to 3.5 per cent in 2024, on
account of improvement in merchandise exports, continued recovery of inbound
tourism, and inflow of strategic enterprises and talent.
 
     All in all, the Hong Kong economy is solid and growing. 
 
     The performance of our asset market, however, was less satisfactory.
Residential property prices dropped by nearly 7 per cent last year, while the
stock market fell by around 14 per cent, both with reduced trading volume.  
 
     This divergence in asset market performance and the underlying economy
was caused not just by high interest rate environment, but geopolitical
tensions and its impact on capital flow, and investment sentiment. Our policy
response is that for the immediate term, bolster confidence; and in the
medium to long term: promote high-quality development. 
 
     The immediate term measures include removing all demand-side management
measures previously imposed on the residential property market; implementing
the recommendations of the Task Force on Enhancing Stock Market Liquidity;
energising inbound tourism as a handle to further stimulate private
consumption; organising more mega events to promote the Hong Kong brand, and
providing liquidity, business development and digital transformation support
to SMEs (small and medium-sized enterprises).
 
     As to medium to long-term economic development, our strategy is to
promote green development and the digital economy, while pursuing the "eight
centres" development directions given to Hong Kong under the National 14th
Five-Year Plan.
 
"One country, two systems": our core advantage
 
     Ladies and gentlemen, the core competitive advantages of Hong Kong are
the "one country, two systems" principle and the staunch support from the
country.   
 
     Under the "one country, two systems" arrangement, Hong Kong is the only
city in the world where China advantages and international advantages
converge. On the one hand, Hong Kong enjoys priority access to the Mainland
market, and is the testing field in China’s gradual opening up of its
financial market and internationalisation of the Renminbi (RMB). On the other
hand, Hong Kong continues to maintain our own legal system, separate
currency, free flows of capital, goods, talent and data, and our unique
character as an international city aligning with the best international
practices and standards. 
 
     These unique advantages allow us to succeed as a "super connector" and
"super value-adder" connecting people, capital, companies, projects and



opportunities from the Mainland and all over the world.  
 
Hong Kong: an all-round international financial centre
 
     The best illustration of our unique status is our role as an
international financial centre. For its many aspects, let me share with you
some latest developments.
 
     First, our listing platform. Last year, we set up a task force on
enhancing the liquidity of our stock market. Now we are actively taking
forward its recommendations. We will further enhance the listing regime by
facilitating more quality international issuers and new capital to come to
use our platform. We will improve the trading mechanism, lower costs, enhance
services to investors and step up market promotion.  
 
     Second, mutual market access arrangements with the Mainland. Since the
Stock Connect was first rolled out 10 years ago, our Connect Schemes with the
Mainland have become broader and deeper. They now cover also bonds, ETFs
(exchange-traded funds) and derivatives.  Hong Kong is the trusted and
preferred platform for international investors to access the Mainland market
– over 70 per cent of foreign holdings in onshore equities were held through
Northbound Stock Connect.
 
     With the support of the Mainland authorities, we have expanded the scope
of Stock Connect to cover international companies so that when they come to
list in Hong Kong, they can access both international and Mainland capital.
Meanwhile, 24 major stocks in Hong Kong can now be traded in both Hong Kong
dollars and RMB. This is an important step forward because holders of
offshore RMB now have more choices of investment allocation.
 
     Third, asset and wealth management centre. At the end of 2022, we
managed close to US$4 trillion of assets. Two-thirds of the funds are from
outside Hong Kong.
 
     We are striving to further enhance our competitiveness in this regard.
Just this February, the Mainland authorities launched enhancements to the GBA
(Greater Bay Area) Wealth Management Connect. With an affluent customer base
of 87 million, our asset and wealth management sector is set to grow further.
Meanwhile, to attract more family offices to Hong Kong, we have rolled out a
series of policy measures, including tax concessions. We also launched a New
Capital Investment Entrant Scheme earlier this month to attract wealthy and
entrepreneurial families to come to Hong Kong. 
 
     Fourth, offshore RMB business hub.  China’s import and export account
for some 14 per cent of the global trade, but trade settlement in RMB
accounts for just around 4 per cent. As a reserve currency, its share is even
lower, at 2 per cent. As the Mainland develops closer economic ties with
other regions, demand for RMB will become greater than ever. Here in Hong
Kong, we are working to enhance the liquidity, the infrastructure and the
ecosystem for offshore RMB business. This will be an area with huge potential
for Hong Kong.



 
     Fifth, green and sustainable financing. This is an area that Hong Kong
plays a pioneering role in Asia. Over US$80 billion in green debts and bonds
were issued in Hong Kong in 2022. Bonds issued here accounted for around one-
third of Asia’s total. Meanwhile, there are around 220 ESG (environmental,
social, and governance) funds here, representing a year-on-year increase of
24 per cent. The related assets under management have also recorded a year-
on-year growth of 20 per cent, reaching over HK$1.3 trillion. And we have
been rolling out new and experimental financial products such as tokenised
green bonds and securitised green projects.
 
     Just yesterday, we issued a vision statement on developing a
sustainability disclosure ecosystem. We strive to be among the first
jurisdictions to align local sustainability disclosure standards with the
ISSB (International Sustainability Standards Board)’s Sustainability
Disclosure Standards. 
 
     Finally, virtual or digital assets. They are the new frontier. Hong Kong
fully recognises the potential of blockchain in financial innovation. We have
issued a policy statement on supporting the responsible and sustainable
development of digital assets. Our city is among the first to establish a
comprehensive licensing regime for virtual asset service providers with
proper investor and consumer protection. The principle is clear: under the
"same activity, same risk, same regulation" approach, we put in place proper
guardrails so that this financial innovation can flourish. And now we are
planning to introduce a regulatory regime on stablecoins.
 
Concluding remarks
 
     Ladies and gentlemen, I have touched on several areas that are important
to Hong Kong as an IFC (international financial centre) of the future. These
topics will continue to shape the global business and financial agenda. And
Hong Kong will continue to strengthen our "super connector" and "super value-
adder" roles in "Bridging Global Markets". I look forward to hearing more
insights from the expert speakers at today’s Symposium.
 
     My heartfelt congratulations again to the Milken Institute for
organising this remarkable event. I wish you all a very fruitful day at the
symposium and to our visitors, a wonderful stay here in Hong Kong. And to
those of you watching the livestream from cities around the globe, please do
pay us a visit soon to see first-hand the enormous opportunities on offer
here in Asia's world city. Thank you.



  

Labour Department to hold occupational
health public talks

     The Labour Department (LD) will hold a public talk entitled
"Occupational Safety and Health (OSH) for Confined Space Workers" on April 2
(Tuesday). To enhance workers' OSH awareness of working in confined spaces,
the talk will explain the related hazards as well as their preventive
measures.
 
     The talk will be given by the LD's occupational hygienist, occupational
safety officer and occupational health nurse at 3.30pm at the Lecture Theatre
of the Hong Kong Central Library, 66 Causeway Road, Causeway Bay.
 
     The LD will hold another talk, entitled "Noise Hazards and Prevention of
Hearing Loss" on April 10 (Wednesday). The talk will give an introduction on
the Factories and Industrial Undertakings (Noise at Work) Regulation and the
Occupational Deafness Compensation Scheme, as well as health hazards posed by
noise at work and preventive measures for hearing loss.
 
     The talk will be given by a representative of the Occupational Deafness
Compensation Board, the LD's occupational hygienist and occupational health
nurse at 3.30pm in the Lecture Hall of the Hong Kong Space Museum, 10
Salisbury Road, Tsim Sha Tsui.

     Both talks will be given in Cantonese. Admission is free but pre-
registration is required. Interested participants can register online
(www.oshsreg.gov.hk). For enquiries, please call 2852 4040.
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LCSD’s “Hong Kong Artists” Series to
showcase local diverse and vibrant
arts scene (with photos)

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department (LCSD) will launch its new
"Hong Kong Artists" Series from May to November, aiming to provide a new
platform for local artists to showcase their remarkable talents. In addition
to individual performances, it also encourages cross-genre works to highlight
their unique styles. This year's series will first introduce six
distinguished musicians in four stunning recitals, featuring the flute and
bassoon, piano, and huqin, to bring enchanting music to the stage of Hong
Kong City Hall and further enrich the diverse cultural ambience of the city.
Tickets will be available from tomorrow (March 27) onwards.
ã€€ã€€
     Brief introductions of the recitals are as follows:
 
Duo Recital by Alice Hui (Flute) and Tommy Liu (Bassoon)
———————————————————————–
Date and time: May 1 (Wednesday), 8pm
Ticket prices: $200 and $240
 
     Young flautist Alice Hui and bassoonist Tommy Liu will jointly perform a
number of musical compositions from the romantic era to the 20th century, to
offer the audience a new level of enjoyment of woodwind chamber music.  
 
Piano Recital by Hui Ling
———————————————————————–
Date and time: July 5 (Friday), 8pm
Ticket prices: $240 and $280
 
     Veteran pianist Hui Ling will demonstrate her superb piano-playing
skills and personal interpretation style by performing beautiful pieces of
well-known composers from the 18th to the 20th century.
 
Huqin Recital by Mak Ka-yin
———————————————————————–
Date and time: August 13 (Tuesday), 8pm
Ticket prices: $200 and $240
 
     Huqin performer Mak Ka-yin will present a repertoire with huqin musical
works from different eras, encompassing both traditional and contemporary
huqin pieces, to guide the audience to appreciate the artistic skills and the
beauty of the two-stringed musical instrument.
 
Piano Duo Recital by Stephen Wong and Amy Sze
———————————————————————–
Date and time: November 2 (Saturday), 8pm
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Ticket prices: $240 and $280

     After a hiatus of seven years, the LCSD has once again invited pianists
Stephen Wong and Amy Sze to jointly present an exciting recital, to showcase
their extraordinary skills and exceptional chemistry by a performance of
classic two-piano compositions.
 
     The above recitals will be held at the Theatre of Hong Kong City Hall.
Tickets will be available from March 27 (Wednesday) onwards at URBTIX
(www.urbtix.hk). For telephone bookings, please call 3166 1288. Package
discounts will be available for ticket purchases with different recitals in
the "Hong Kong Artists" Series in 2024. For programme enquiries and discount
schemes, please call 2268 7321 or
visit www.lcsd.gov.hk/CE/CulturalService/Programme/en/music/groups_1688.html.
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Senior Counsel appointed

The following is issued on behalf of the Judiciary:
 
     Chief Justice Andrew Cheung Kui-nung, Chief Justice of the Court of
Final Appeal, is pleased to announce today (March 26) the appointment of
three Senior Counsel of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region. They
are:
 
Mr Benson Tsoi Yat-ming
Ms Frances Lok Man-yin
Miss Queenie Fiona Lau
 
     The appointments are made by the Chief Justice under section 31A of the
Legal Practitioners Ordinance.
 
     The appointments will take effect from the date of the Instrument of
Appointment, which will be executed on May 11, 2024, when the ceremonial
proceedings are to take place at 10am in the Court of Final Appeal.
 
     The biographical notes of the newly appointed Senior Counsel are as
follows:

Mr Benson Tsoi Yat-ming
 
Mr Benson Tsoi Yat-ming, aged 41, obtained a Bachelor of Laws degree from the
University of Leicester. He was admitted to the Hong Kong Bar in 2007. He
specialises in criminal law, particularly organised and white-collar crimes.
 
Ms Frances Lok Man-yin
 
Ms Frances Lok Man-yin, aged 43, obtained a Bachelor of Arts degree from the
Chinese University of Hong Kong, a Master of Arts (Jurisprudence) degree from
the University of Oxford and a Master of Laws degree from Harvard University.
She was admitted to the Hong Kong Bar in 2007. She mainly practises in the
areas of company law, construction and arbitration, probate and trusts.
 
Miss Queenie Fiona Lau
 
Miss Queenie Fiona Lau, aged 41, obtained a Bachelor of Laws degree from the
University of Cambridge. She was admitted to the Hong Kong Bar in 2008. She
has a general civil and commercial practice, including audit and professional
negligence, defamation, employment and probate litigation.
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Home Affairs Department launches
thematic webpage to provide
information on hillside burial
applications

     â€‹The Home Affairs Department (HAD) today (March 26) launched a one-
stop thematic webpage (www.had.gov.hk/pbg) to enable applicants for Burial
Certificates (Certificates) to obtain information regarding hillside burials.
      
     The thematic webpage introduces hillside burial arrangements, and
provides an application form for the Certificate as well as application
procedures and points to note. Applicants for the Certificates can also make
use of the interactive map on the webpage to search for the geographical
locations of Permitted Burial Grounds (PBGs), and download the site plan of
each PBG to identify its boundary and area.
 
     The hillside burial policy is jointly implemented by various government
departments, and eligible indigenous villagers of the New Territories and
locally based fishermen can be buried after their death in the PBGs jointly
managed by the departments. Before proceeding with burials for the eligible
deceased in the PBGs, descendants are required to apply for the Certificates
from the related New Territories District Offices (NTDOs) and arrange the
burials in accordance with the requirements laid down in the Certificates and
at the locations specified therein. The Certificate holders must also
inscribe the serial numbers of the Certificates in a prominent position on
the gravestones/urns/containers of ashes for identification purposes.
 
     To assist applicants for the Certificates in identifying the area and
boundaries of the PBGs, relevant departments have implemented a series of
measures in recent years. These measures include erection of boundary markers
along the boundaries of PBGs with higher usage and adoption of information
technology tools (including the MyMapHK mobile application and the GeoInfo
Map website) for applicants to identify the burial locations of the deceased
within the PBGs.
ã€€
     The spokesman emphasised that hillside burials are only applicable to
eligible persons, whose descendants must obtain the Certificates issued by
the related NTDOs beforehand and ensure that the burials will take place in
the locations specified in the Certificates; otherwise, the authorities shall
have the right to carry out enforcement actions to remove the gravestones and
remains. Before applying for the Certificates, applicants can refer to the
thematic webpage (www.had.gov.hk/pbg) to identify the area and boundaries of
the PBGs and obtain information on hillside burials.
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